Greensboro Free Library Trustee Meeting

November 29, 2018

Minutes

Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Carol Reynolds, Virginia Lapierre, Lise Armstrong, Donna Jenckes, John Miller, Rosann Hickey-Cook, Mary Metcalf

Absent:  Stephanie Thompson, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy 

1.  Meeting called to order at 4:00 pm.  Meeting was moved from November 27 due to bad weather.

2.  Minutes of 10/30/18 were accepted as distributed.

3.  Librarian’s Report- sent to Trustees via e-mail.  12/10- information for the Greensboro Town Report is due.  Mary shared draft written along with appropriation requests for Greensboro ($25,000) and for Stannard ($400).  New books have been purchased.  Mary is taking an online course- Supercharged Storytimes.  Trustees are encouraged to attend the 12/2/18 book talk on the Northern Rivers Land Trust with Susan Sawyer at 2:00.  Someone to do snow shoveling is needed.  Becky will advertise the need in Front Porch Forum.  Mary continues working on the Annual Report which is due in January.

4.  Youth Librarian’s Report- sent to Trustees via e-mail.  Rosann Hickey-Cook shared the theater group’s plans for presenting their work- 12/9 at 2pm at the 4 C’s and on 12/11 at 10:45 at the Four Seasons of Early Learning in Greensboro Bend. She also anticipates performing for the chili dinner.

5.  Strategic Plan work with John Miller:  Discussion focused on vital statistics.  Much of the information needed for this part of the plan can be found on the library’s annual report.

6.  Fundraising with Becky Arnold:  She asks that the newsletters be completed and mailed by the end of this week. The tentative date for the Chili Dinner is 2/22/19- a Friday.  The staff luncheon date was selected- Thursday, 12/13/18 at 12:30.  She also shared news of a very kind and generous gift from the estate of Gertrude Osterhaut.

7.  Treasurer’s Report with Donna Jenckes:  Discussion and review.  Annual library budget figure to be given to the Town- $87,435 (excluding depreciation).

8.  Chair’s Report with Hal Gray:  Carol Reynolds is willing to continue to serve as a Trustee.  Lise Armstong has decided to resign. Discussion as to the process of replacing her.  The December Trustee meeting is slated for 12/18 at 4pm.  Discussion on the south exit- construction has been delayed due to the weather.  The library lease with the Town and a request for $35,000 were discussed.  Copies of revised By-Laws will be sent to Trustees for review with approval scheduled for the December meeting.

Adjourned at 5:10pm.  

Submitted by Carol Reynolds

